
RUNNELS COUNTY JAIL 

ii 
f<VNNELS COUNTY JAIL 

200 S. Hickory Hill

Ballinger, TX 76821 
CAPTAIN KIMBERLY DUNN 

JAIL ADMINISTRATOR 

Phone: (325) 365-2110 
Fax: (325) 365-4165 

5/4/2023 

Dear Runnels County Citizens, 

Thank you for taking an interest in the Crisis at the Runnels County Jail. I greatly appreciate your willingness to 

learn why we need a new facility. 

First, I would like to address a couple of the common thoughts I've seen expressed on Facebook. 

1. The need for a new jail has nothing to do with capacity. Although we desperately need more storage, office

space, and separation cells, we have not outgrown our current jail's inmate capacity.

2. Excess money is not spent on inmates at the Runnels County Jail. Inmates receive minimal clothing, basic

hygiene supplies, and the cheapest food we can serve while still being in compliance with the Jail Commission

requirement that we serve a dietician approved, balanced diet. The cell walls are cinder block, floors are

concrete, bunks are metal with a thin mattress and blanket. Inmate housing, supplies and food are in no way

luxurious or excessive in any way. They get the bare minimum, just what is required to meet their human

needs. Like any jail, being incarcerated in the Runnels County Jail is not a pleasant experience. Spending

Taxpayer Funds to run the Jail is in no way, giving money to criminals. Funding the Jail is an investment in your

own personal safety because it provides a place to house criminals, keeping them off the streets and out of

your lives.

3. The route the county officials took in an effort to resolve our current crisis at the jail, was in no way

secretive. We've been discussing the negative issues at the jail openly at Commissioners Court for several

years. Within the past year, these issues have been one of the dominant topics at Commissioners Court, as

multiple solution possibilities have been thoroughly discussed. Commissioners Court is open to the public and

the minutes of the meetings are public record, available to all county residents. Our Commissioners and

County Judge have always striven to make very difficult financial decisions, with the taxpayers' burden always

in mind. They are in a very difficult situation and from all I've observed, have acted honorably, making the

decisions they each personally feel are in the best interest of the taxpayers.

Before beginning to explain why I believe that we need a new jail, I must explain 3 things that apply to our 

conversation that will increase understanding of our current situation. 
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